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Dear Gator Families:

It’s hard to believe the summer is quickly coming to an end and shortly you will be back on board with us at PHES!  We hope everyone is energized and ready to begin a new school year.  Our staff has worked hard this summer to plan for the 2017-2018 school year and to ready our school for your arrival on September 5.  Thanks to Mr. Kevin and our fabulous building service workers, our school is sparkling clean and ready for the students’ return.  They have GRIT!
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We would like to welcome the following staff members to our Perry Hall family and are excited to have them join our Gator Team:
· Mrs. Jessaka Nastalski

5th Grade Teacher
· Ms. Drew Krimmel


5th Grade Teacher

· Ms. Candice Hall


Kindergarten Teacher

· Ms. Taylor Vandell


.5 Special Educator
· Mrs. Grace Hulse


.2 Art Teacher
· Ms. Lisabeth Smith


.2 Art Teacher
· Mrs. Ashley Barish


Paraeducator
· Ms. Noelle Shannon


Paraeducator



Below are the staff changes for this school year:   
· Mrs. Lee is moving to 1st grade
· Ms. Hamlet, 5th grade, is becoming a STAT teacher and moving to Arbutus Elementary
· Mrs. Martin, 5th grade, is becoming a STAT teacher and moving to Deer Park Elementary 
· Mrs. Birnbaum, 1st grade, is becoming a .3 Math Resource Teacher at PHES
· Mrs. Renner, Art Teacher, is moving to Joppa View Elementary
· Mrs. Bender, Paraeducator, has retired
· Mrs. Wernz, Paraeducator, has decided to stay home to watch her grandson
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Be sure to take The Volunteer Training online, in the comfort of your home, and send in your training application and certificate proving that you’ve taken the training.  All volunteers are required to complete the training EVERY year if you plan to volunteer in our school or attend a field trip.  We will check our list of trained volunteers before each field trip to make sure your name is on there before you able to go on the trip.  Please don’t wait until the last minute to do this.  
We are excited for your return and anxious to begin a new school year!  Our staff is committed to providing an excellent educational program for every student at PHES.  Be sure to mark your calendars for the upcoming events.  
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Join our Facebook page or check out our website for updated information throughout the year.  

http://perryhalles.bcps.org
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                                   www.facebook.com/perryhalles
Mark Your Calendars…

· Thursday, August 31 


 Pre-K – Grade 5
Gator Welcome Day for New Students Only
4:00 – 4:30 PM
Gator Welcome Day for Returning Students
4:30 – 5:00 PM

PTA Dinner & Treat for All Family Members
5:00 – 6:00 PM
Gator Welcome Day is an opportunity for students to find their new classroom, meet their teacher, and to try out their new seat.  Students are encouraged to bring their school supplies and forms in on this day.  Students in grades 2 – 5 will receive their planners from the PTA.  

· Monday, September 4
Schools closed for Labor Day
· Tuesday, September 5

      First day of the 2017-2018 school year for Grades 1 - 5!  Our doors open at 9:05.
Pre-K and Kindergarten will follow a gradual entrance schedule. We recommend that if your child is a bus rider, you let them ride the bus from the first day.  This way, students get to know the routines and bus drivers will get to know your children.  We have a very organized entry and dismissal, and teachers will be on duty in the back of the school for car riders entering the building and out front for bus riders to show them where to go.  Parents, we promise to take good care of your children! 
· Thursday, September 7
First full day Kindergarten session and bus service for Kindergarten students 
· Monday, September 11

First full day Pre-K session and bus service for Pre-K students
· Tuesday, September 12  
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Back to School Night for Pre-K, K, Grades 2 & 4
6:30 – 8:30 PM    
· Thursday, September 14  
Back to School Night for Grades 1, 3 & 5

6:30 – 8:30 PM
Please take a moment to review the enclosures.  These forms (***) should be returned to your child’s teacher at Gator Welcome Day on Thursday, August 31 or on the first day of school, Tuesday, September 5.

· ***PHES Emergency Contact Information/ Opt Out Preferences Form
 (Please make any changes needed on the contact information form.)
· ***Free and Reduced Lunch Application (You must reapply every year!)
· Bullying Harassment or Intimidation Reporting Form
· Arrival and Dismissal Procedures
· Gator Welcome Day & Back to School Night Information

· BCPS One Information

· Boundary Study information for the new Northeast Elementary School
Enjoy the last few days of summer and have fun shopping for your new school supplies!  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to call the school at 
410-887-5105.  We are open every day from 8:00 – 3:30.  
Sincerely, 

Donna Bergin, Principal




Ronesha Thompson, Assistant Principal
           Caroline Neary, Assistant Principal
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